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WE ARE 
INSPIRED BY 
THE TENACITY, 
HOPE, AND JOY 
OF OUR CAMPERS
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Mission 
Roundup River Ranch enriches the lives of children with chronic and life-
threatening illnesses by providing free camp experiences year-round with 
appropriate medical care that are fun, safe, and empowering.

Dear Friends,

Since the day Roundup River Ranch welcomed our first camper in 2011 until now, as we prepare for 
our third season of camp operations, we have been inspired. We are inspired by the tenacity, hope, 
and joy of our campers; your commitment and belief in the magic of camp; the leadership of our 
Board of Directors and other key stakeholders; and the support and encouragement we receive from 
the greater community. As you read this annual report, we hope you consider what you have made 
possible at Roundup River Ranch and that you, too, are inspired. 

Each year, as we grow as an organization, there are more milestones and achievements to celebrate. 
We are proud to highlight the following accomplishments that you helped make possible in fiscal 
year 2012:

• �Gaining acceptance as a full member camp in SeriousFun Children’s Network, the world’s  
largest family of medical specialty camps founded by actor Paul Newman

• �Increasing the number of camp sessions hosted from six in the first season of operations  
to eight in the second

• �Fulfillment of requirements to become accredited by the American Camp Association 

• �Hosting Roundup River Ranch’s first-ever Spring Session

• �Implementing key facilities updates including the installation of a water softening system  
and enhanced shade structures at program areas

• �Hosting two successful signature events, A Grateful Harvest and City Slicker Soiree, 
which exceeded organization revenue and awareness goals

• �Recognition as Vail Valley Partnership’s Nonprofit of the Year 

• �Most importantly, providing hope, joy, and laughter to 388 children and family members  
through empowering camp programs… That’s a 61 percent increase from the number whose  
lives were enriched in FY2011

And the impact of your gifts does not end there. Thanks to you, children and families find comfort, 
strength, and courage long after their time at Roundup River Ranch ends.

We offer you our sincerest appreciation for your support, commitment, and belief in the power of 
camp. We are fortunate to count you as a special part of our Roundup River Ranch family, and we 
hope you continue to experience the magic of camp for many years to come.

With gratitude, 

Craig Foley 

Chairman, Roundup 
River Ranch Board 
of Directors

Ruth B. Johnson, JD

President and CEO
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Looking Ahead AT  
Our 2013 Camp Season - 
The Summer of Wish  
and Wonder
We hope you are as excited as the campers are for the 
2013 camp season. Because of your support, children look 
forward to their wishes coming true as they enjoy the 
wonderment of camp. In 2013, we strive to: 

• �Provide endless laughter, fun, and hope to at least 540 campers 

• �Enrich the lives of more children and families throughout the season 
by expanding the number of illness groups served – including the 
addition of sessions for children with dermatologic disorders, liver 
disease, gastrointestinal disorders, and chronic kidney disease – 
and increasing the number of campers served

• �Increase the number of children served from each of the 11 states 
in our service region

• �Enhance programmatic opportunities for children and families 
while at camp 

• �Ensure a positive and impactful volunteer experience while increasing 
the total number of individuals involved in the volunteer program

• �Create lasting partnerships with health organizations  
to provide sources of camper recruitment and philanthropic support 

• �Share the stories of our campers to encourage continued awareness and 
philanthropic support throughout the regions in which our 
campers reside 

• �Connect new friends with Roundup River Ranch 

We invite and 
encourage you to 
remain involved 
with Roundup River 
Ranch in a way that  
is meaningful to you. 
Please follow us on 
Facebook and sign 
up to receive our 
quarterly newsletter. 
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Program
Endless laughter fills the air. A child shows off his 
moves to his new friends on the dance floor after 
lunch. Spaghetti sauce covers the faces of campers 
and staff following another infamous No-Hands 
Spaghetti Dinner. Members of a family who spent 
the past year battling their child’s illness discover 
their strength as they reconnect through the Family 
Program. A volunteer realizes what it means to make 
a difference in the life of a child. Hundreds of children 
find that they are not alone as they battle their 
illnesses. All of this and more happen during 
Roundup River Ranch’s camp programs. 

The lives of our campers are enriched primarily through two  
main programs: 

SUMMER CAMP PROGRAM
Seven fun-filled days of freedom – that’s what children between the 
ages of seven and 17 with a variety of chronic and life-threatening 
illnesses will experience in the Summer Camp Program. In each of six 
sessions, approximately 60 campers will be welcomed to Roundup River 
Ranch to try activities and succeed in ways they never dreamed of. 

As Carina, a 2012 Roundup River Ranch camper says, “I always thought 
I was the only one with so many pains and scars. Your camp let me know 
that there are kids like me.”

FAMILY CAMP PROGRAM
Modeled after our Summer Camp Program, children with chronic or life-
threatening illnesses and their immediate family members experience 
the magic of camp in a weekend camp session. In 2013, we will welcome 
60 campers at each of four Family Program sessions. Families will enjoy 
respite, new experiences, and bonding in the company of other families 
who have shared similar experiences. 

In the words of one Family Program participant, “Thank you so much 
for providing our family with such a memorable and fun-filled weekend. 
It was such a precious time to leave our stress behind and focus on the 
moment with our family.” 

Meet Kyle 
Age: 10
Hometown: Milliken, Colorado 

Kyle is one of the amazing 
children who will be welcomed 
to Roundup River Ranch in 2013 
for the Summer of Wish and 
Wonder. We invite you to learn 
more about Kyle and why 
camp is important to him 
and his family. 

“I love to come to Roundup River 
Ranch because I feel comfortable 
at camp. My friends from camp are 
all going through the same thing as 
me so they understand me better. 
They don’t treat me differently 
because I have to take medication. 
It is so much fun. I learn new things, 
and they have great food and nice 
people there. 

One of my favorite camp memories 
is No-Hands Spaghetti Dinner. My 
mom never lets me eat spaghetti 
without any utensils! 

When I leave Roundup River Ranch, 
camp doesn’t end. I feel better 
about myself because it’s nice to 
be around kids who are like me.”
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Volunteers
2012 was the year of the volunteer, and what  
a great year we had. Hundreds of dedicated  
individuals generously donated their time and  
talents to Roundup River Ranch. Without this  
amazing group of volunteers, camp, quite  
simply, would not have been possible. 

Roundup River Ranch volunteers contributed endless 
enthusiasm and excitement for camp. They embraced our 
campers and mission with compassion. We never saw their 
faces without a smile; they were always ready to do whatever 
was asked to ensure campers had an amazing experience. 
Roundup River Ranch volunteers encouraged campers to 
succeed, and they helped in the office, at events, and around 
the site. They enriched the lives of the campers and the 
Roundup River Ranch community. We offer our sincerest 
thanks and gratitude to everyone who volunteered in 2012. 

Campers often share that coming to Roundup River Ranch 
is better than they could have imaged. They leave camp 
changed for the better; their lives marked by an experience 
they will never forget. The friends they make, the successes 
they achieve, and the lessons they learn impact their lives 
long after camp ends. 

Many volunteers are impacted by their time at Roundup River 
Ranch in a similar way: They enjoy a volunteer experience that 
changes their lives forever. 

We invite you to consider volunteering 
at camp this season as we cannot 
implement camp programs without 
you. A diverse, talented group of 
volunteers from all across the country 
join us for an experience they will 
never forget. Will you be there too? 
To learn more about volunteering at 
Roundup River Ranch, please email 
volunteer@roundupriverranch.org  
or call 970.524.5718.
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Volunteer Profile:  
“Freedom from Illness for a Week” 

Why do you volunteer at 
Roundup River Ranch? 
Because we feel it’s “nice to do something that can help” and 
we get more out of the experience than we ever could have 
imaged. We have surprised ourselves with how much of  
a difference we could make and how much fun we could have. 

What is your favorite camp memory? 
Lonnie’s favorite camp memory is from horses last summer. 
There was a young camper who was afraid of heights and 
did not want to ride a horse with his peers. The staff and 
volunteers encouraged him to walk with his horse and the 
rest of the group along the trail. About halfway through the 
ride, he decided that he wanted to get on the horse. He held 
on for dear life, with volunteers supporting him on both sides 
of the horse. 

As he sat there, he grew more comfortable and soon told 
himself, “I can do this,” and permitted the volunteers to let 
go. He rode the horse by himself for the rest of the ride with 
a huge smile on his face, fully recognizing the magnitude of 
his accomplishments. 

Stan recalls an interaction with a volunteer physician and 
one of his patients who was often quiet and reticent in his 
office. The first two days of camp, the physician avoided the 
camper, fearful he would impede her camp experience. On 
the third day of camp, the camper saw her physician and 
gleefully exclaimed, “I didn’t know you were here!” After that 
interaction, the physician and camper enjoyed shared camp 
experiences. A few months later when the camper  
had a routine checkup, the physician noted how different  
the interaction was: His formerly quiet patient was much 
more open about her condition given their shared  
connection at camp. 

Why would you encourage others  
to volunteer? 
Volunteering at Roundup River Ranch provides the 
“experience of a lifetime,” one in which you receive much 
more than you give. It is very rewarding to see children 
relax and be happy. You are a special part of ensuring that 
campers feel safe, welcome, and loved at Roundup River 
Ranch – something that is difficult for these campers to 
achieve elsewhere. 

Why is camp important to the children  
and families served? 
Camp is a special place where children do not have to explain  
themselves; they are free at camp, able to be themselves with 
people who are respectful of their needs. According to the 
Stansfields, their goal at camp is to show campers that they 
are normal kids who take medication. Children and families 
enjoy “freedom from illnesses for a week” – and that’s  
a tremendous gift to provide. 

Since the first camp season in 2011, campers and staff have been fortunate to work with 
volunteers Lonnie and Stan Stansfield. Lonnie, a dedicated volunteer nurse, and Stan, a 
volunteer photographer, spent 31 days at Roundup River Ranch in 2012 alone. Stan has taken 
thousands of photos to help share the camp experience with others, and Lonnie has respectfully 
and lovingly provided medical care to many children throughout the past two seasons. 

We are thankful for all that Lonnie and Stan do for campers. They truly are an inspiration. 
We invite you to read more about why they volunteer at Roundup River Ranch.

STAN

LONNIE



Events
In 2012, friends of Roundup 
River Ranch throughout the 
region held events to raise 
awareness and funds to ensure 
that children with chronic and 
life-threatening illnesses had 
the opportunity to attend 
camp. There were bowling 
tournaments, trivia games, 
cocktail parties, and so much 
more. We offer our thanks to 
everyone who hosted, attended, 
or supported an event last year. 

Nearly 300 guests were 
welcomed to Roundup River 
Ranch in August for A Grateful 
Harvest. Raising more than 
$500,000 for camp programs, 
the event treated guests to a 
special evening of exquisite 
cuisine prepared by the region’s 
top chefs. Board Members Kathy 
Cole and Carole Watters served 
as cohosts. 

In October, more than 250 
friends in Denver gathered for 
the second annual City Slicker 
Soiree. Dining on selections from 
Denver’s top restaurants, guests 
celebrated camp Denver-style 
as they raised money to send 
children to camp. Board Member 
Brenda Allerton and Denver 
Leadership Council Member 
Debra Fagan served as cohosts. 

To learn more about how 
supporting our 2013 events or to 
host your own event, please visit  
www.roundupriverranch.org/events. 

Session I:	�   �Congenital Heart Disease or 
Solid Organ Transplant(s)

Session II:	�  �Asthma, Severe Lung 
Disease, or Acquired 
Immunodeficiency	

Session III:� �Crohn’s Disease or Ulcerative 
Colitis (ages 7 to 13)

Session IV: �Crohn’s Disease or Ulcerative 
Colitis (ages 14 to 17)

Session V:  Cancer or Sickle Cell Disease

Session I: �		� Cancer – Diagnosed Children

Session II: 	� Cancer – Family Members	

Session III: 	�Epilepsy – Diagnosed Children

Session IV: 	�Epilepsy – Family Members

Camper Statistics
Total Participants Served in 2012 Camp Season
 

Spring Session

Session I: Kunsberg School Retreat	 52 

Total 2012 Spring Session Participants	 52

Summer Sessions

FALL FAMILY SESSIONS

TOTAL Summer 
2012 Session 
Participants

227

2012 FALL  
FAMILY Session 
Participants

109

51 47

38

41

50

35

14

47
13

10

388 TOTAL 2012 CAMP 
PARTICIPANTS
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Financial Information
Financial information from November 1, 2011 through October 31, 2012* 

TOTAL INDIVIDUALS SERVED BY STATE

36

$3,410,787

$2,737,436

15

$83,192

$2,162,275
$159,139

$416,022

$6,872
$97,542

$341,159
$552,605

$685,037
$1,319,251

$892
$209

$135,000
(258)

$189,287

345

2
2

45 8
3

4

Arizona		  15

Colorado		  345

Idaho		  2

Montana		  2

Nebraska		  4

New Mexico	4

Nevada		  5

Utah		  8

Wyoming		 3

REVENUE

EXPENSES

Hospital/VHO Contributions

Clubs / Organizations

Corporate Contributions

Foundation Contributions

Individual Contributions

Special Events

Temporarily Restricted Income

Interest Income

Miscellaneous Income

Capital Contributions

Gain/Loss

Total In Kind

Program Services

Management and General 

Fundraising

TOTAL DIAGNOSES
SERVED

TOTAL

TOTAL

* Please note: The expenses above are based on Roundup River Ranch’s Fiscal Year 2012 IRS Form 990,  
   and the revenue above is based on Roundup River Ranch’s 2012 Audited Financial Statements.



Donor Profile
Holland & Hart LLP, a full-service law firm headquartered 

in Denver, CO with offices throughout the Rocky 

Mountain West and in Washington, D.C., has been 

a champion and friend of Roundup River Ranch. 

Contributing over $600,000 in in-kind pro-bono legal 

services since 2010, the support received from Holland 

& Hart has been instrumental in advancing 

the mission of Roundup River Ranch. 

Real Estate Group Partner Dennett (“Hutch”) Hutchinson 

has been involved since the acquisition of the Roundup 

River Ranch campsite. With great empathy for children 

and families who face a serious illness given his son’s 

battle with childhood cancer and a desire to use his 

legal expertise for a cause as worthy as Roundup 

River Ranch, Hutch jumped at the opportunity to 

support camp. 

Since Hutch’s original involvement, more than 30 

Holland & Hart attorneys have represented camp 

in a broad range of legal issues in connection with 

the acquisition, permitting, financing, development, 

and operation of the camp, including in the areas of 

real estate, environmental, tax, construction, labor 

and employment, intellectual property, healthcare, 

general business, and corporate law on a pro-bono 

basis. Holland & Hart employees have served as event 

sponsors, donors, and volunteers. 

It has been extremely rewarding for the firm to have 

been involved with Roundup River Ranch since its early 

days and to have supported its success. As a firm that 

prides itself on promoting a spirit of giving through 

a robust pro-bono program and the Holland & Hart 

Foundation, Holland & Hart wholeheartedly supports 

Roundup River Ranch’s mission. Holland & Hart looks 

forward to continued involvement with camp, both as 

legal representatives, and as volunteer supporters. 

On behalf of the children and families served at 

Roundup River Ranch, we extend our sincerest thanks, 

appreciation, and gratitude to our friends at Holland & 

Hart for their continued support and generosity. 

Our 2012  
Generous 
Donors
(November 1, 2011 through October 31, 2012)

Roundup River Ranch extends our 
sincerest appreciation and gratitude to 
the hundreds of individuals, corporations, 
foundations, and other special friends who 
made a contribution in fiscal year 2012. 
Every dollar donated supports our ability 
to provide life-changing camp programs 
to children and families in the extended 
Rocky Mountain region. Your generosity 
and commitment are inspiring. Thanks 
to you, no child or family will ever pay to 
participate in the empowering programs 
at Roundup River Ranch. 

The following list represents supporters who made gifts to 
Roundup River Ranch between November 1, 2011 and October 
31, 2012. We have carefully reviewed the names that are 
listed. However, if you find an inadvertent error or omission, 
please accept our apologies in advance and contact us at 
970.748.9983 extension 6 so that we may correct our records.

12
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Individual Donors
Recognizing the individuals 
whose commitment and 
generosity empowered 
children and families through 
the healing power of camp. 

$249,999 to $100,000
The Ferguson Family

$99,999 to $50,000
Kathy Cole

Craig Foley

Frechette Family Foundation

Marcy and John Gates

Mary and Jim Hagen

Nancy and Don Wiese

$49,999 to $25,000
Anonymous

Suzanne Gallegos

Georgia and Donald Gogel

Knapp Mandell Family

Donna and Patrick Martin

Janet Mordecai

Jay and Amy Regan

Harold W. and Mary Louise 
Shaw Foundation

$24,999 to $10,000
Anonymous

American Securities Foundation

Marilyn Augur

Wendy and Steven Cohen

Marla and George Coleman

Mary and David Davies

Tree Ehrlich

Catherine Bennett and Fred Frailey

Linda and John Galvin

GSB Family Foundation

Frank Haluska

Wendy and Michael Handler

Suzanne and Lawrence Hess

Laine and Merv Lapin

Susan and James Liken

Sandy and Charles Lloyd

Loewenstern Foundation

Carol McMurry and Pat Spieles

Vickie and John Meyer

Ellen and David Mitchell

Sally and Richard O’Loughlin

Debbie and Jim Schultz

Martin E. Jr. and Brooke Stein Fund

Ron Tarrson

Carole Watters

Karin and Bob Weber

$9,999 to $5,000
Anonymous

Brenda and Derik Allerton

Virginia and Ronald Askew

Barbara Beyer

Susan C. Buck Foundation Fund of 
Gulf Coast Community Foundation

Nancy and Andrew Cruce

Helen and A. Christopher Edwards

Regina and Kyle Fink

Terry and John Forester

Cindy Engles and Stuart Frith

Greer and John Gardner

Mrs. Cheryl Holman, Holman Family 
Foundation of the Greater Saint 
Louis Community Foundation

Joan and Ron Maclachlan

Gail and Joseph Mahoney

Nowell May

Allison and Russell Molina

Suzanne and Norman Myers

Jan and John Oltman

Margaret and Andrew Paul

Pam and Ben Peternell

Mary and Scott Plumb

Marilyn Rogers

Suzanne and Bernard Scharf

Lisa Schnitzer

Shahan and Camilla Soghikian 
Charitable Trust

Jenna and Walker Stapleton

Gerald Stein

William Sterett

Elizabeth and David Stern

Holly and John Williams

Kristy and William Woolfolk

Nancy and Harold Zirkin

$4,999 to $2,500
James C. Allen Charitable 
Foundation

Alice Ruth and Ron Alvarez

Johnna Beth and Robert Barrows

Robert F. Barry and Marcella B. Barry 
Gift Fund

Cathleen and David Bullen

Susan and Van Campbell

Dorothy and William Cohen

Dorothy Browning

Old Craghead Ranch

Elizabeth Crane

Lois and John Van Deusen

Mary and Rodgers Dockstader

Kelley and Andrew Duke

Holly and Ben Gill

Edith and Louis Gitlin

Lia Gore

Monique Davis and James Harris

Jane and Tom Healy

Aubyn and Robert Howe

John Jaran

Jane and Gregory Johnson

Joan and Howard Katz

Linda and Mark Kogod

Regina and James Lorenzen

Abbie and Wales Madden

Stacy McDonald

Mary and Joe Moeller

Bob Moroney

Carol and Jay Morten

Barbara and Thomas Naugle

Allison and Frank Navarro

Nancy and Mack Nichols

Lisa and John Ourisman

Lisa and Dave Pease

Gretchen and Robert Ravenscroft

Terry and Patrick Reay

Anne Roberts

Michele and Rick Ryan

Carrie and Robert Scannell

Carole Schragen

Lynne and Kenneth Siegel

Staley Family Foundation

Patrick Tierney

Linda and Mark Truitt

$2,499 to $1
Anonymous

Emily Abbett-Wald

Carolyn and Arthur Ackerman

Carole and Robert Adelstein

Jan and Edward Ahlstrand

Marilyn and Michael Akey

Sandra and Tony Aldrich

“Thank you for providing our family with such a memorable and fun-

filled weekend. It was such a precious time to leave our stress behind 

and focus on the moment with our family.” 

—Family Program participant 
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Lorie and William Amass

Katrin Laird Anderson and Mark 
Anderson

Therese and Gordon Appell

Lori Arkin

G. Paul Bailey

Susan and Robert Baker

Erik Baker

Amy Baker

Laura and Eugene Bard

Kathryn Barlow

Sara Baughman

Barbara and Fred Baumann

Donna and Donald Baumgartner

Joanne Beda

David Belter

Barbara and Barry Beracha

Alix and Hans Berglund

Karen Berndt

Kathrin Bernt

Pamela Peters and Todd Berry

Jennifer and Charles Bess

Martha and William Bevan

Jayne Palu and Tim Beyer

Doris Biester

Eryn and Mike Bingle

Bill Bishop

Marita Bledsoe and Don Bissett

Maxine and Jerry Bizer

Lori Blitzer

Samara Blum

Kay Bohan

Luke Boland Giving Account

Heather and Todd Bondy

June Brammer

Corinna Bandemer

Patricia and Donald Brandes

Jamie and Will Brant

Marilyn and James Brezovec

Jenny Bridges

Christopher Broering

Janis Broman

Eileen and Richard Bronstein

Michelle and Lynn Brothers

Mary and Cliff Buchholz

Dana and Chad Buhr

Diane Burke

Linda and Thomas Cahalan

Lora and William Cameron

Laurie Cameron

Greta and Michael Campanale

Jeri and Charlie Campisi

Susan and Michael Cantwell

Ian Capps

Rachael and Steven Carcaterra

Tiana and Teague Carlson

Natalie and Michael Carricarte

Pamela and John Carroll

Carol and Harry Cebron

Lynn and Jim Chapin

Toko and William Chapin

Betsy and W. Dennis Cheroutes

Beth and John Chisholm

Victoria and Terrell Clampitt

Judith Cloninger

Stanley Clothier

Drew and Ronald Coble

The Ryna & Melvin Cohen Family 
Foundation, Inc.

Susan Cooper and Richard Cohn

Kim Cole

Kelly Liken and Rick Colomitz

Wayne Connell

Tamra Tharratt Converse

Ilene and Charles Corbett

Melinda and John Couzens

Phyllis and William Cox

Virginia and Rob Crise

Peggy and Timothy Crombleholme

Joanne and Jack Crosby

Joan and James Crowe

Betsy-Gene Cull

Kathie and Clay Cummins

Wendell Fleming and Stephen 

Cunningham

Ida and Wiley Daniel

Ann Darby

Bernice and John Davie

Nadine and Daniel Davis

Barbara and Al Davis

A. John Davis

Charlotte and Douglas DeChant

Carol Deckard

Nancy and Kenneth DeLine

Leslie Deniken

Jodi and Chris Dietrich

Gail and Carl Dietz

Judith and Rocco Dodson

Neva Dominguez

Laura and Casey Dorneman

Fred Duboc

Wendy Durden

Ann and W. Robert Dyer, Jr.

Lainie Edinburg and Joel Kaye

Peggy and Gary Edwards

Edwards Family Fund of the 
Community Foundation

Linda and Robert Egan

Nancy Bedlington and Robert Elkins

Holly and Buck Elliott

Cynthia K. Engles Advised Fund of 
The Dallas Foundation

Anya and Louis Enriquez

Jean Scandlyn and W. Durand 
Eppler

Paul Esserman

Jacque and Lloyd Everson

Sara and Frederick Ewald

Debra Fagan

Joanna and J. Greg Faith

Debbie and Donald Felio

Christy and Jeffrey Ferguson

Nancy and Mark Ferro

Erin Fey

Kevin Finn

Patricia Fitzgerald

Nancy and Clark Fitzmorris

Elizabeth and Terry Fitzpatrick

Cookie and Jim Flaum

Ellen and Bruce Fleisher

Kathi and Dale Fleming

Sally and Crosby Foster

Luke Franklin

Ann and Ford Frick

Deborah and Chris Galiano

Connie and Michael Gallagher

Grace and Steve Gamble

Alice Garrett

John Garvey

Michelle and Michael Gates

Betty and Bob Gates

Mary Gedney

Kelly and Robert Gettinger

Emily and Jerome Gienger

Patricia and Tom Gipson

Lloyd A. Godlin

Nancy and Henry Goetze

Sandra and Marv Goldberg

Ellen and Bernard Goodman

Kiki and Warren Gore

Margaret and Thomas Gorrie

Jeanne and Hugh Gottschalk

Sheila and Robert Gouterman

Debbie and Mike Grant

Sharon Granzo

Nicole Greene

Melanie and Timothy Grein

Carla Guarascio

Deborah Bishop and Myles Guber

Mitzie Guertin

Janet Gurley

Shelie and Rick Gustafson

Richard Gutfreund

Val and Robert Gwyn

Jill and Paul Hacker

Tricia and George Haley

Eileen and Joseph Hall

Pat and William Hammon

Margie and Mike Hamrick

Our 2012 Generous Donors
Individual Donors  
$2,499 to $1 continued...
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Amanda Harding

Molly Hemenway

Sally and Wil Hergenrader

Kelli and Sebastian Hernandez

Mary and James Hesburgh

Mary Jo and Joe Heyen

Jenna Higueras

Jolie Schwab and David Hodes

Austen Hoffman

Elizabeth Holland

Judith and Robert Holmes

Amy Holzfaster

David and Francie Horvitz Family 
Foundation Inc.

Linda and John Howitt

Camille Pane and Stephen Hunger

Carol and R.O. Hunton

Karen and Dennett Hutchinson

Nancy and Bob Inman

Rivers and Paul Jardis

Louise and Richard Jensen

Martha Sue and Daniel Jobe

Marian Johnson

Helen Johnson

Kathryn Johnson

Cindy and Richard Johnson

Cathy and Richard Johnson

Sharon and Jeff Jonas

Andrea and Boland Jones

Frances and Vincent Jones

Kathleen and Elliott Jones

Alexia and Jerry Jurschak

Kerma and John Karoly

Margaret and Robert Kauth

Diana and Jim Kaylor

Lori and Ty Kearns

Wendy and Thomas Kelly

Lorna and Kim Kenly

Betty and Wilbur Kerman

Beth Hooper and Marc Kerman

Edward Killam

Lauren and Stuart Kingsbery

Joanne Klemovich

Nancy and Carl Kreitler

Ansley and B. Deane Kreitler

Jenelle and Robert Krissel

Nanette and Nick Kuich

Tyler Kupper

Ivy and Frederick Kushner

Marjorie and Lawrence Kyte

Joanne and David Laird

Lizette Lamb

Debby Larson

Andrew Larson

Josi and David Larson

Nancy Leavitt

Scott Leckman

Juliane Lee

Joseph Leighty

Renee and Andy Levy

Jane Ley

Kathy and Bradley Lichtenheld

Mary Lilley

Terry Sprague and  
Stephen Livingston

Karen and Walter Loewenstern

Jennifer and Patrick Lucas

Deb and Dan Luginbuhl

Doreen and Alistair MacDonald

Lynne and Peter Mackechnie

Sharon and Gregory Maffei

Kelly and James Maloney

Jennifer and Richard Mandelson

Gretchen and Hank Manley

Diane and Stephen Manning

Stephany Marreel

Ann and John Martin

David Masson

Rebecca and Chris Matlon

Bailey Matthews

Alison and Tim McAdam

Judith McBride

Silvia and Stanley McLaughlin

Nancy and Steve McPhetridge

Daniel Meek

Mary and David Metzger

Elizabeth and Luc Meyer

Jane Michaels

Mary Lou and Jim Middleton

Susan Milhoan

Ann and Alan Mintz

Leila and Walt Mischer

George Mizner

Dennie and Steve Moore

Susan and Thomas Moran

David and Samuel Morgan

Margaret and Vaughn Morgan

Alana Morris

Margaret and Mitchell Morrissey

Amy and Jeff Morton

R. Kirk Mueller

Hazel and Matthew Murray

Susan and Paolo Narduzzi

Carol and Robert Navratil

Tobias Neff

Richard Nelson

Marian and Packy Nespeca

Kelly and Joshua Nichols

Mackie and Milton Nix, Jr.

Marian and Ronald Norman

Karen and Hans Oberlohr

Gail and John O’Brien

Michael O’Connell

Anita and John O’Connell

Priscilla O’Neil

Yvonne and D. Robert Oppenheimer

Taylor Oxford

Mandy and Philip Paolilli

Kimberly Parslow

Sue Ann and John Peck

Janelle Pelletier

Suzi and Donald Perozzi

Karen and Jeffrey Petroff

Stephanie Phillips

Kathryn Poindexter

Carolyn and Steve Pope

Richard Potashner

Jacquelyn and James Power

Anne Prather

Caren Press

Ralph Quinones

Brandy and Theodore Radey

Susan and Peter Riccardella

Jalayne and R. Kent Riewerts

Rebecca and Dan Riff

Monroe Rifkin

Tara and Trip Riggs

Janet Robinson

Maureen and Rick Robinson

Beverly Roble

Sue Anschutz Rodgers

Patti and John Roenick

Kevin Roop

Rachelle Nuss and Stuart Rosenberg

Sally and Adam Rosenberg

Holly Brown and Joel Rosenstein

Kelley Roswell

Barbara and Randy Russell

Kathryn and Tim Ryan

Ruth Johnson and Kris Sabel

Vincent Saturnino

Martha Schlauch

Teresa Abbe Schlosser

Katie and Scott Schoelzel

Eula and William Schultz

Sheri and Tom Schweizer

Mieke and Charles Scripps

Barbara Scrivens

The Seeds

Betsy Seeger

Heather Sees

Carole and Peter Segal

Marty and Wesley Segelke

Lisa and Brandon Shannon

Julie Shapiro

Amy Sheide

Leslie and James Shelton

Wilma Shepherd

“I always thought that I was the only one with 

so many pains and scars. Your camp let me 

know that there are kids like me.” —Camper
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Our 2012 Generous Donors
Individual Donors  
$2,499 to $1 continued...

Charlotte Montague and  
Thomas Shields, Jr.

Melissa Siedell

Mary and Daniel Silva

Holly and Denny Simonton

Anne Smith

Jilayne Smith

Karen and Bill Snare

Nancy and John Snyder

Lori and Ronald Sokol

Joan and Robert Solon

Janice and Rich Sonntag

Keith Sprincz

Caren and Albert Stahmer

Barbara and Beat Steiner

Kathryn and William Stephenson

Leslie Stern

Debbie and Thomas Stevenson

Brielle and Tye Stockton

Mary and Sherwood Stockwell

Melanie and Michael Stone

Douglas Striker

Laura Stubbs

Dawna Susa

Susan Sweeney

Dhuanne and Douglas Tansill

Elizabeth and Michael Tapp

Kimberly and Jim Taylor

Linda and David Temin

The Westport Fund

Joe Tonahill

Kevin Tone

Lynda Transier

Mimi and Tim Trombatore

Carol and Albert Tucker

Rosie and Robert Tutag

Edmund Twining

Darlene Ulickey

Linda and Phil Waldbaum

Cheryl and Jeffrey Wall

Ronald Ward

Michaela Warden

Frances and Billy Washburne

The Washing Family

Eileen and Mike Waski

Martha and Clark Weaver

Valerie Weber

Cary Weinstein

Kristine and Keith Weisz

Judy and John Wetherington

C. Thomas and  
Katherine H. Whitman Fund

Joan Whittenberg

Anne Wiedenmayer

Joan Wiff

Danielle and Mark Wiletsky

Greta Wilkening

Debra and Larry Wilkins

Kenneth Williams

Joyce and Paul Wimer

Kim and Steve Winesett

Walter Wise

Stacey Wolf

Barbara and Charles Wolff

Amy Wood

Kristen Woodruff

Kathy and John Woodward

Amy Woodworth

Margaret and John Wright

Joni and Scott Wylie

Tracy Zarlengo

Gail Zucker

Corporate and 
Organizational 
Donors 
Thanks to the support 
of our corporate friends 
and partners, the lives of 
children and their families 
are enriched and encouraged 
through intentional  
camp programs. 

$249,999 to $100,000
Beaver Creek Resort Company

$99,999 to $50,000
SeriousFun Children’s Network, Inc.

$24,999 to $10,000
Tyco Matching Gifts Program

$9,999 to $5,000
Alpine Bank

East West Resorts

Murray Motor Imports

Pace Americas, Inc.

Wells Fargo Bank, N.A.

$4,999 to $2,500
Colorado Mountain News Media

Grandview High School

HCBeck, Ltd.

Hermes Group

Holland & Hart, LLC

MorEvents

$2,499 to $1
American Family Mutual Insurance 
Company

ANB Bank

Arrigoni Woods

Axel’s

�Behringer Harvard Residences at the 
Cordillera LLC

Burns Marketing 

Calvary Chapel Vail Valley

Cherry Creek Arts Festival

City Market/King Soopers 

Kroger Family Grocery Stores

Clean Designs, Inc.

Colorall Technologies of N. Denver

Cruz Alta Plaza L.P.

Dogma Athletica

Dustall Building LLC

Eagle Eye Home Management, Inc.

Epsilon Sigma Alpha

Greenstar Financial Services

J. McLaughlin

Kitchen Collage of Vail Valley

Kiwanis Club of Boulder Foundation

Larkspur

Life Coaching LLC

Morter Architects

Northrop Grumman Corporation

Phi Kappa Tau, Psi Chapter

Pinecones

Rocky Mountain Society of  
Pediatric Nurses

Ryan Solutions

Silver Lining Telecom LLC

Slifer Smith & Frampton Real Estate

Structural Integrity Associates, Inc.

Town of Gypsum

The Williams Companies, Inc.

Vail Valley Dental Care, Inc.

WRA Landscaping

Foundations
Generous contributions from 
foundations fund specific 
programmatic activities, 
staff positions, and camper 
sponsorships and provide 
general operating support to 
Roundup River Ranch. 

$249,999 to $100,000
John Wayne Cancer Foundation

SeriousFun Children’s Network 
Foundation

$99,999 to $50,000
Crohn’s and Colitis Foundation

Newman’s Own Foundation

$49,999 to $25,000
Children’s Hospital 
Colorado Foundation
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The Hole in the Wall Gang Fund, Inc.

William G. McGowan 
Charitable Fund

$24,999 to $10,000
The Denver Foundation

Community First Foundation

Pfizer Foundation

Walmart Foundation

Magheramourne Foundation

The Anschutz Foundation

$9,999 to $5,000
The Colorado Trust

The LARRK Foundation

National Jewish Health

$4,999 to $2,500
Carbondale Rotary Club

The GE Foundation

$2,499 to $1
ESA Foundation

LibertyGives Foundation

Mile High United Way

The Summit Foundation

In-Kind Donors
Gifts from in-kind 
donors are greatly 
appreciated, helping to 
reduce operating costs and 
enhance camp programs.

Carole and Robert Adelstein

AeroAngel

All Temp Services, Inc.

Brenda and Derik Allerton

Alliance Mechanical, Inc.

Alpine Bank

Altitude Salon, LLC

Aprendi Interpreting and 
Translations

Assistance League of Denver

The Berkshire Restaurant

Janice and Robert Berridge

Richard Betts

Bonanno Concepts/Luca D’Italia

Chef Frank Bonanno

Burns Marketing

Philips Burton

The Christie Lodge

City Bakery Denver

The Club at Pradera

Terry and Don Cohen

Colorado Tour Line, LLC

Comcast – Denver

Jennifer Connor

Conundrum Technologies

Culligan Water – Pinnacle Water, Inc.

Heather Davis

Denver Art Company, Inc.

Denver District Attorney’s Office

Lillie Dickens

Eagle Valley Library District

Eat + Drink Denver

�Edge Restaurant at Four Seasons 
Hotel Denver

Edit EuroSpa

Ejay Design

Elway’s Restaurant

Monica and Steve Federico

Brad Fentress

Chef Paul Ferzacca

Catherine Bennett and Fred Frailey

The Flyfisher Group

Matt Franklin

Fuller Sotheby’s International Realty

Marti Gass

Cathy Giamportani

The Golden Bear

Sue Goodhard

Melanie and Tim Grein

Wendy Griffith Photography 

Ground Breakers, Inc.

Valorie and James Haley

Brian Harker

Chef Jason Harrison

High Country Angler’s Inc.

Brandy and Ken Hoeve

Holland and Hart, LLP

Ruth and Terry Horne

James Janske Piano Service

Jet Linx

Meena Julapalli

Joe King

Kioti

Nancy and Eric Kurzweil

Tiphani Larson

Dianne Leeb

Linger Restaurant

Chef Kelly Liken

lululemon athletica 

Malen Yantis Public Relations

McMahan and Associates, LLC

Linda and Dennis Meir

�Mici Handcrafted Italian Restaurant 
Cherry Creek

Eileen and Gary Miller

Mt. Princeton Hot Springs Resort 
Princeton Holdings, LLC

Hazel and Matthew Murray

Mystique Salon

Nancy Richards Photography

Native American Collections, Inc.

Judy Nespeca

prAna

�Noah’s Ark Whitewater Rafting Co. 
and Adventure Program Ltd.

Old Gypsum Printer

Linda Osterberg

Patterson Medical

Performance Automotive Center

Pharmaceutical Specialties, Inc.

Pilates of Cherry Creek

Pinnacle Water

Pink Fog Studios

Pura Vida Fitness & Spa

Timothy and Karin Reitz

Restaurant Kelly Liken

Roaring Fork Eye Clinic

Rocky Mountain Society 
of Pediatric Nurses

Root Down Restaurant

Anne Roberts

Sally and Adam Rosenberg

Debbie and Jim Schultz

The Sebastian – Vail

Robert Sickler

Joan and Robert Solon

Cynthia Sorensen

Stan Stansfield Photography

Steamboat Ski and Resort 
Corporation

Elizabeth and David Stern

Jennifer and Greg Suchon

Tag Restaurant

Tamayo Restaurant

Tease Studio

Jody Tovar

Vail Honeywagon, Inc.

Vail Valley Pharmacy

Karen Vance

Lindsey Vonn

Sharon and Paul Wagner

Walmart – Glenwood Springs

Walmart – Western Slope Market

Wells Fargo

Wellspring Ranch, LLC

Rae Ann and Colin Wheeler

Megan and Adel Younoszai

“In a world where sometimes it can feel like 

everyone is more capable than he is, my son 

has loved these weeks where he has gotten a 

reprieve from being different and gets to be 

among kids that make him feel like he’s just 

like everyone else.” 

—Camper parent
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LEADERSHIP AND PARTNERS

Board of Directors

Chairman

Craig Foley

Vice Chair

Dick O’Loughlin

Directors

Brenda and Derik Allerton

Pamela Selle Bard

Tim Beyer

Cliff Buchholz

Betsy Cheroutes

Kathy Cole

George Coleman

Marla Coleman

Ida S. and Wiley Y. Daniel

Mary Davies

Monique Davis

Andrew Duke

Cindy Engles

Kathy Ferguson

Laurie Galbreath

John Galvin

Marcy and John Gates

Georgia Wall Gogel, JD

Lia Gore, MD

Shelie Gustafson

Rick Hermes

Greg V. Johnson

Merv Lapin

Donna Martin

Sally O’Loughlin

Rebecca Riff

Anne Roberts

Kenneth Siegel

Beth Slifer

Bev and Bruce Wagner

Carole Watters

Kim and Steve Winesett

Dianne Woodruff 

Kristy Woolfolk

Joni and Scott Wylie 

Ex-Officio

John Forester

Ruth B. Johnson, JD

Founder

Alison Knapp 

Founder’s Circle

Recognizing visionary 
supporters whose gifts 
have established a secure 
foundation for Roundup River 
Ranch campers in the past, 
present, and future.

T. Denny Sanford

Knapp Mandell Family

Hermes Group

David and Francie Horvitz

The Ferguson Family

Gates Frontier Fund

Paul Newman/Newman’s Own 
Foundationn 

Kathy and Trent Cole

Frechette Family Foundation

The Foley Family 

Advisory Committee

Committee Chairpersons 

Sally and Dick O’Loughlin 

Committee Members

Marilyn Augur

Karen Berndt

Jeri and Charlie Campisi

Gerri Cohen 

Joanne and Jack Crosby

Glenn Davis

Paula and David Edwards

Regina Fink

Catherine Bennett and Fred Frailey

Pat and Pete Frechette

Stuart Frith

Linda Galvin

Grace and Steve Gamble

Fran Good Horvitz and David Horvitz

John Hostetter

Karen and Dennett Hutchinson

Diana and Jim Kaylor

Barbara and Tim Kelley

Alison Knapp

Karen and Walter Loewenstern

Joan and Ron Maclachlan

Gail and Joseph Mahoney

Pat Martin 

Donna Meyer

Bob Moroney

Jim Morter

Pam Norris 

Candace Palmer

Suzi and Don Perozzi

Steve Pope

Amy and Jay Regan

T. Denny Sanford

Debbie and Jim Schultz

Joan and Bob Solon

Brooke and Hap Stein

Matt Teeters

Sean Ugrin

Jennifer and David White
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Medical Advisory Committee 

Chair	 			   Hospital Affiliation	

Lia Gore, MD, FAAP			   Children’s Hospital Colorado/University  
				    of Colorado Cancer Center

Members At-Large	

Alison Artico DuMond, CPNP-NC	 Children’s Hospital Colorado

Lalit Bajaj, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Mindy Banks, MD			   Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children at P/SL

Emily Barr, CPNP, CNM		  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Marita Bledsoe, MD			   Roundup River Ranch

Emily Brown	

Jeff Brown, MD			   Vail Valley Medical Center

Katherine Burley			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Robert Casey, Ph.D.			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Wendy Cook, MD			   SeriousFun Children’s Network

Edwin DeZoeten, MD			  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Laura Dorneman			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Katie Dueber, MD			   Carbon Valley Medical Center

Monica Federico, MD			  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Ali Garrett, RN, BSN			   Roundup River Ranch

Elizabeth Gibson, PNP		  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Pat Hammon, RN			   Roundup River Ranch

Michael Handler, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Molly Hemenway, RN, PNP		  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Edward Hoffenberg, MD		  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Roger Hollister, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Ruth B. Johnson, JD			   Roundup River Ranch

Meena Julapalli, MD		   	 Children’s Hospital Colorado

David Kaplan, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Kelly Knupp, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Kyle Kusek, MD			   Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children at P/SL

Arthur Liu, MD			   University of Colorado Hospital

Kelly Maloney, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Lisa Meltzer, PhD			   National Jewish Health

Dennis Matthews, MD			  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Richard Miranda, MD, FACP, FAAP	 Presbyterian/St. Luke’s/University of Colorado Denver

Rachelle Nuss, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Bill Pietra, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Adam Rosenberg, MD		  Children’s Hospital Colorado

Jason Soden, MD

Liz Solan, MD			   Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children at P/SL

Ted Stathos, MD			   Rocky Mountain Pediatric Gastroenterology

Natalie Vona, PhD	

Adel Younoszai, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Keith Weisz, MD			   Children’s Hospital Colorado

Julie Zimbelman, MD			  Rocky Mountain Pediatric Hematology/Oncology

Denver Leadership Council

Brenda Allerton

Virginia Bowers

Debra Fagan

Laurie Galbreath

Jane Hall

Wendy Handler

Judith H. Holmes

Karen Hutchinson

Chris Jezzini

Holly Kreider

Gina Lorenzen

Deanna Rastetter

Abby Summers

Susan Sweeney

Sean Ugrin

Tara Webber

Erica Younkin 

Aspen Leadership Council

Co-chairs

Betty Gates

Marcia Jobe

Committee Members	

Richard Auhll

Bob Gates

Marcy and John Gates

Medical Partners 

Partner 
Hospitals

Founding 
Partner 
Hospital	



Thank you!

Experience the 
magic of 2012 
camp sessions.

On behalf of the children 
and families whose lives 
have been enriched 
through the magic of 
camp, we thank you. 
Your generous support 
and friendship make 
camp possible. 

Roundup River Ranch
P.O. Box 8589
Avon, CO 81620-8589

2012 

Annual Report

See inside!


